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 Yellowhead Outdoor Recreation Association 

  Box 278 Valemount BC V0E 2Z0 

 

November 20, 2024 

 

To whom it may concern, 

The Yellowhead Outdoor Recreation Association (YORA) would like to give its full support for 
Coast Mountain Trail Running (CMTR) Annual Ultra Distance Trail event proposed for July of 
2025 and beyond.  

CMTR is a well-recognized and community-oriented organization that supports inclusive 
events for runners. CMTR has been coordinating and hosting running events since 2012 and 
has significant additional experience in the sporting event world.  

CMTR currently hosts seven annual events in five communities. The organization has 
demonstrated a strong ability to maintain relationships with key stakeholders and community 
partners. They prioritize giving back to the community and creating opportunities for 
supporting the community and the lands they stewarded. YORA appreciates this 
environmental stewardship and commitment. CMTR’s environmental commitment ensures 
they have a minimal carbon footprint and contributes to reforestation programs - they strive to 
leave the community cleaner and better than they found it. CMTR’s values align with those of 
YORA in their vision of creating non-motorized outdoor recreation opportunities in the Canoe 
and Robson Valleys.  

The current proposal of a single day multi-distance race, with the intention of building it into a 
multi-day event, will bring many runners and tourists into the community and support the local 
businesses and economy.  The following of CMTR’s events will draw registrants to the event 
and to our community.   

The proposed date works well with current YORA events as it is in advance of our scheduled 
events and is not in conflict or in competition. We believe the proposed trail race will 
complement the currently offered YORA events.  

YORA endorses CMTR and the addition of their Ultra Distance Trail Event in the Robson 
Valley and are excited for the opportunity to showcase our spectacular trails and community 
to a wider platform.  
 

Sincerely,  

Patricia Thoni  

YORA President  

 


